BOROUGH OF KETTERING

LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE

Meeting held – 6th October 2011
Present:

Councillor Christopher Lamb (Chair)




Councillors Lloyd Bunday and Alan Mills
Also Present:
James Chadwick (Legal Services)



David Pope (Committee Administrator)



Russ Howell (Environmental Enforcement)




Paul Baker (Night Time Enforcement Officer)

*11.LC.25
APOLOGIES



None
*11.LC.26
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



None.

*11.LC.27
LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972 (AS AMENDED)

RESOLVED
that the press and public be excluded from the remainder of the meeting on the grounds that it involved items of business which included the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined by Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act 1972 as amended.

*11.LC.28
CONSIDERATION OF A HACKNEY CARRIAGE DRIVER’S LICENCE WHERE A COMPLAINT HAD BEEN RECEIVED (C1)
A report was submitted which sought the Committee's instructions with respect to a complaint that had been received against a holder of a Hackney Carriage Driver’s Licence.
Having considered the report, the Committee took into account the applicant’s explanation and it was
RESOLVED
that the Committee had considered the complaint received against the licence holder concerning the alleged failure to strap down a wheelchair in his Hackney Carriage. The Committee regarded this complaint as a serious Health and Safety issue and had heard, that as a result of our officers being proactive, training is now being offered to all Hackney Carriage and Private Hire vehicle drivers. The Committee had taken into consideration the long driving experience of the licence holder and his exemplary record, and whilst the Committee regarded the complaint very seriously they were minded to take no further action. Any similar breach would be considered more sternly.  

(The committee exercised its delegated powers 

to act in the matters marked*)
(The meeting started at 7.30pm and ended at 8.10 pm)

Signed…………………………………………………….

Chair

djp

Licensing Committee

6.10.11


